## BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION DELTA, ONTARIO

## Greetings, Friends and Neighbours

Now that the worst of winter is past, it is time to 'unhibernate' and announce the plans your executive have concocted for summer activities. Please mark the following events on your calendar.

- 1. 9th Annual Regatta -- Saturday, 4 July, 1987 -- 1. p.m., at the Russell waterfront, in 'Little Brockville' Bay. Organizer Doug Byers would welcome volunteers to help with timing, marking and related activities. In addition to sailboat, canoe, skiff and novelty races, a new category for windsurfers is proposed.
- 2. Picnic and Annual Meeting -- Saturday, 8 August, 1987 -- 3. p.m., at Pine Lodge, Lakeshore Road, Delta. Our host will be Pam Howe, Past Pres. Bring your chair, meat to barbecue, and a salad or dessert to share. Plates, cups, utensils, condiments, soft drinks, coffee will be provided. We are planning to have a speaker from the Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources present to tell us about the James Auld Waterway Park, which is scheduled to include Lower Beverley Lake. There will be supervised games for children.

I mention some matters which may be of interest. Fishing Regulations have changed - Ontario residents must now have a licence. Our Lake has received a small stock of splake fingerlings. There has been interest expressed in having the association sponsor a junior fishing derby, but we need an experienced volunteer to get it started. Any nibbles?

Concern has been expressed about boaters speeding close to beaches. With more people enjoying the 'aquatic' life, we all need to be alert to the attendant risks.

Your executive for 1987/8 are: President: Blythe Broughton, Box 346, RR 2 Kingston, ON, K7L 5H6; 1st Vice Pres: Carolyn Tuck Curchill; 2nd Vice Pres: Brian Robinson; Secretary: Beth Robinson (newly moved to Delta!); Treasurer: Betty Penstone, Box 204, Delta, ON, KOE 1GO; Past Pres: Pam Howe, Box 164, Delta, ON, KOE 1GO. Pam continues as our newsletter correspondent for THE BEVERLY ECHO.

Please tell your summer neighbours about the exciting programme we have planned. and invite, nay, bring, them to the regatta and picnic. We look forward to saying "hello" to all of you as the summer progresses.

1987 dues remain Cdn\$3.00 per family; please complete and return the form below. We welcome your support and active participation. New members receive a free Association decal; we have them for sale, too!

M. Blythe Broughton, President 20 May, 1987. (Tel 613 546 4425)